
VILLAGE OF LANNON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 

MEMO:   Monthly Activity – April, 2022 

Date: May 2, 2022 

 

April 1st, 1:30 PM: Chief Bell met with the owner of CS Motorsports on Townline 

Rd. to advise them a noise complaint had been received this past weekend. Video 

showed the business was closed and nobody was there at the time alleged by the 

complainant. 

1st, 1:45 PM: A theft by contractor complaint was received at the department. It 

was ultimately referred to Hartford PD. 

2nd, 5:33 AM: Ambulance call, N. Weather Edge Circle. 

3rd, 1:03 PM: Officer Baisley investigated an accident on private property in the 

7200 block of N. Lannon Rd. 

3rd, 4:30 PM: Officer Baisley responded to a report of a reckless auto in the 19500 

block of W. Main St. He was unable to locate it. 

3rd, 9:06 PM: WSD took a resident of N. Vine St. into custody on a warrant. 

4th, 5:36 PM: Lt. Bethia responded to the Bugline Trail for an injured bicyclist. 

6th, 12:30 PM: Chief Bell conducted a well-being check on a resident of Lannon 

Estates who was reportedly unable to care for themselves. The resident was 

found to be self-sufficient and has a support network. 

7th, 4:32 PM: Officer Chin handled a threat complaint in Lannon Estates. 

7th, 7:09 PM: Officer Chin responded to an alarm at Luxury Auto, which was a false 

alarm. 



8th, 8:45 AM: Chief Bell warned a resident on Main St. regarding loose garbage 

stacked along the curb that was blowing into the road. 

8th, 2:15 PM: Chief Bell was made aware of a Facebook Messenger scam in which 

the scammer demands money in exchange for not reporting the victim to the 

police for having allegedly committed a crime. In this case the victim was advised 

to adjust his privacy settings and report the account to Facebook. 

8th, 7:38 PM: Officer Lang directed traffic around a moving van stuck in the ditch 

at W. Main St. and W. Edgewood Dr. 

9th, 10:00 AM: Officer Polka and Officer Lang staffed the Easter Bunny event at 

Village Hall. 

9th, 11:22 PM: Ambulance call, Lannon Estates. 

11th, 12:30 PM: Chief Bell mediated a dispute regarding renewing a lease at 

Lannon Estates. 

11th, 1:30 PM: Chief Bell took a report of harassment via text messages in Lannon 

Estates. 

12th, 9:45 AM: Chief Bell filed a car vs. deer accident on W. Main St. 

12th, 3:35 PM: Lt. Bethia conducted a welfare check of a resident on N. Lannon Rd. 

who made suicidal statements to a social worker. He was determined not to be a 

threat to himself. 

12th, 8:33 PM: Alarm, ChemRite. False alarm. 

13th, 12:17 AM: Washington County Sheriff initiated a pursuit in their jurisdiction 

that went south on N. Lannon Rd. from W. Menomonee Av. The pursuit was 

terminated, however the suspect continued to flee and drove through Lannon. 

South of our village, south of W. Fairview Av., the fleeing driver lost control and 

struck a tree, killing the passenger. The driver sustained non-life threatening 

injuries and was taken into custody. Menomonee Falls PD investigated the crash. 



13th: Department members participated in firearms training at the Oconomowoc 

Lake PD Firearms Range.  

14th, 1:40 AM: WSD discovered the rear gate open at Luxury Auto which is 

unusual. The area was checked and nothing was amiss. 

14th, 12:34 PM: Officer Lang responded to an anonymous report of a possible 

drink driver near Good Hope and Townline Rds. She located the auto, but the 

driver was not impaired. 

14th, 12:45: Officer Lang assisted WSD in corralling a loose dog near Townline Rd. 

and Bonnie Ln. 

15th, 1:30 PM: Chief Bell assisted Berg employees in attempting a catch a loose 

husky “Athena” in the Overstone development. It eluded capture. 

15th, 5:35 PM: Officer Wearing checked village parks and quarries for a missing 

person reported by WSD who may be in our area. Not located. 

15th, 6:30 PM: Officer Wearing directed traffic around a disabled vehicle at Main 

St. and Lannon Rd. 

15th, 9:30 PM: Officer Wearing responded to a report of a family trouble in 

Lannon Estates. Citations were issued. 

18th: Security camera installation at the Village Hall was completed. 

20th: Menomonee Falls PD advised that the occupants of the vehicle that 

Washington County pursued on 4/13 probably discarded a firearm somewhere on 

Lannon Rd. between County Line Rd. and Fairview Dr. Police K-9s have checked 

likely areas. No firearms have been found yet. 

21st, 5:45 PM: Officer Wearing responded to a complaint of mini bikes on the 

Bugline Trail near Main Street. They were not located on this occasion, however 

Officer Polka later located them on 4/24. The operators were cited by WSD. 

23rd, 5:02 AM: 911 no cause, Lannon & Main. 



25th, 12:15 PM: Chief Bell responded to the Bugline Trail near the Halquist Quarry 

for a suspicious package, which turned out to be a box of abandoned toys. 

27th, 5:50 PM: Officer Baisley received a call of a possible drunk driver near 

Lannon Rd. and Main St., which he was unable to locate. 

29th, 10:18 AM: Chief Bell investigated a hit and run accident at Good Hope Rd. 

and Main St. The driver was later identified and cited. 

29th, 11:30 AM: Chief Bell took a report of a forgery from a resident. 

29th, 3:45 PM: The manager of Circle S Storage reported that one of his renters 

had a catalytic converter stolen from a vehicle stored there in the past week or 

so. The investigation is ongoing. 

29th, 4:33 PM: Officer Chin investigated an accident on Bonnie and Townline 

involving a school bus. There were no injuries. The bus driver was cited. 

30th: Lannon PD hosted a drug take-back event which netted 8 lbs. of unwanted 

prescription medications that will now be safely disposed of. 

 

Citations Warnings Stops Equip Reports Calls Fire/EMS 

113 44 129 0 9 41 3 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chief Daniel Bell 


